Minutes of the YUFA Trustees Meeting

7 July 2011 ~ 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.
Trustees in attendance:  Lorna Erwin (by phone), Paul Evans, Penni Stewart, Walter Whiteley
Background:  This special meeting of the YUFA Trust was convened to discuss the York Foundation’s request for “further funding to provide student financial support for access programs,” specifically “a gift of $500,000 to be split evenly between the Advanced Credit Experience (ACE) which offers students in high school an opportunity to participate in a first-year course, and the Transition Year Program (TYP) for young adults who did not complete high school.”

1. The agenda for the meeting was established as follows:  

· Review of the Trust’s mandate, financial standing, and its other commitments to determine the appropriateness and financial feasibility of the Foundation’s request. 

· Discussion of the ACE funding request.

· Discussion of the TYP funding request.

2. The trustees spend considerable time discussing both the impact of such a large donation on the growth of the trust and the implications for other projects that the Trust might wish to support in near future (in particular, the establishment of bursaries to support non-traditional students beyond the first year).  

It was determined that the request falls within our mandate and that the Trust is sufficiently robust to support a $500,000 donation without unduly restricting its ability to respond to other needs and/or support new access initiatives.  

3. ACE.  The request for a $250,000 donation to ACE has two components.  The first is a $225,000 endowment to support the development of sustainable funding for the existing program.   This contribution will be matched by OTSS, creating an endowment of $450,000.  The endowment will generate $22,500 annually which will be used to cover costs related to tuition and materials for 25 students from C.W. Jefferys Collegiate Institute and J. C. McGuigan Catholic High School (whose participation was previously supported by MTCU First Generation funding which is no longer available) as well as 10 students participating in the expanded on-line ACE.  The remaining $25,000 will be used on an expendable basis over five years to cover annual transportation costs for the 10 students participating in the on-line ACE program and in the year-end celebration.  
The Trustees request clarification on the following: Westview Centennial Secondary School and Emery Collegiate Institute are already endowed and that approval of this request would not mean that Jefferys and McGuigan would have a greater level of financial support. 
The Trustees approve the request for additional funding for ACE in principle, subject to the following terms and conditions:

· Monitoring and evaluation.  Criteria and objectives will be established to measure the success of the program.  
· Data will be collected annually to assess the effectiveness of ACE in meeting its stated criteria and objectives.  

· An annual report on ACE, which will include assessment data, will be submitted to the YUFA Foundation.  
· The distribution of additional funds will be contingent upon receipt of the annual report.

· The YUFA Foundation will monitor the endowment.  
· The YUFA Trust will monitor the expendable fund.  
· The Trust will convey these terms to the Foundation. 

· YUFA’s name must be well-advertised on promotional materials and reports on ACE.

4. Transitional Year Program.  Similar to the funding request for ACE, the request for TYP involves both an expendable fund ($50,000) and an endowment ($200,000).  The expendable fund would be used to cover emergency costs for up to 60 students annually over a two year period.  The 

endowment would be used to develop a sustainable base of funding:  the $200,000 would be matched, the resulting $400,000 would generate $20,000 per year in perpetuity
P. Stewart and L. Erwin participated in the discussion, but recused themselves from voting because of their proximity to TYP (both sit on the TYP steering committee).

The Trustees request the information/clarification on the following:

· OSAP eligibility criteria re. aboriginal and convention refugee students. 

· Emergency funding.  Will TYP need ongoing emergency funding? If so, what are the implications?  Are there other, more effective, ways to provide access to emergency funds? If $25,000 was the emergency fund for 28 students this year, how will the same level of funding suffice for the next two years with an increase in the student population? 

· How broadly can the bursaries be used? 

The Trustees approve the request for additional funding for TYP in principle, subject to the following terms and conditions:
· A current budget and annual financial reports which include the Administration’s financial commitment. 

· Monitoring and evaluation.  Criteria and objectives will be established to measure the success of the program.  

· Data will be collected annually to assess the effectiveness of TYP in meeting its stated criteria and objectives.  

· An annual report on TYP, which will include assessment data, will be submitted to the YUFA Foundation.  The distribution of additional funds will be contingent upon receipt of the annual report.

· YUFA’s name must be well-advertised on promotional materials and reports on ACE.

· In the event that TYP is not sustainable, the YUFA Foundation will determine and the YUFA Trust will be consulted concerning alternative bursary use(s) for the endowment. 

It was also decided that an extended meeting should be organized prior to our fall AGM with representatives from the Faculty of Education, the York Advancement office, the YUFA Foundation, and the YUFA Trust.  The agenda for the meeting should include the following:

· A review of financial statements which distinguishes between capitial contributions and income

· The monitoring process

· Community College involvement

· The ongoing involvement of the YUFA trust and foundation

· The problem of lack of scholarships for upper year ACE and TYP students

The problem of lack of bursaries for graduate part time study
Prior to this meeting we will meet with the Faculty of Education and continue our discussion concerning EI funds.
On day of the above meetings, the Trustees will also meet to:

· Review our financial statements


· Prepare our annual report


· Potentially have a discussion with and be informed by Gary Brewer concerning the receipt of EI funds

Minutes prepared by L. Erwin, 11-07-2011

